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CLARIFICATION CONCERNING THE REGISTRATION TO THE EUROPEAN CHAMPIONSHIP 2023 

 

 

Dear FEMA members  

 

Last Thursday, 15. June 2023 the FEMA Board has sent out an E-Mail to all FEMA delegates, reminding 

them to register their National Teams for the 72nd European Championship for Speed Model Cars in 

Witterswil, Switzerland from 28th to 30th July 2023.  

 

As the currently sanctioned associations of the Russian Federation and Belarus, are still FEMA 

members, the E-Mail address of the Russian and Belarusian delegates, are still included in the FEMA 

distribution list (fema.delegates@speedmodelcar.org), in order to keep all FEMA delegates informed 

about current developments.  

 

The above-mentioned FEMA E-Mail from Thursday, 15. June 2023 caused some confusion, for which I 

officially apologize. It was interpreted, that all recipients of the E-Mail, are free to register for the 72nd 

European Championship for Speed Model Cars in Witterswil, Switzerland. 

     

However, the Sanctions on the FEMA member association of the Russian Federation and Belarus, dated 

March 30, 2022, are still in place and will remain so, until the situation permits the lifting of the above-

mentioned sanctions. This will be communicated solely by an official FEMA announcement, specifically 

directing to the sanctions.  

 

Therefore, I have to clarify, that according to bullet two (2) of the Sanctions on the FEMA member 

association of the Russian Federation and Belarus, dated March 30, 2022, no competitors from the 

Russian and/or Belarusian Member association are allowed to enroll in FEMA sanctioned events 

including the 72nd European Championship for Speed Model Cars in Witterswil, Switzerland from 28th 

to 30th July 2023.        

 

Please do not hesitate to contact us for any question.  

 

 

Sincerely  

 

Michael Schmutz  

FEMA President  
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